
Fr. Frank Jay: phone: 902-963-2245 cell phone: 902-393-0572   

T he key to today's 
readings is 

“Covenant”. A Covenant is 
a solemn and binding 
agreement between two 
parties, which establishes 
the way in which each party will behave towards the 
other. It establishes rights and duties, and forges a 
new relationship between two people or groups of 
people. In the Ancient World, a Covenant was always 
sealed with a sacrifice and a meal: the sacrifice 
brought divine blessing on the covenant, and the 
meal sealed the relationship between the 
participants. The Covenant that God forged was 
expressed very simply: God said, “You will be my 
people, and I will be your God.” God would remain 
faithful to the people, and they were to remain 
faithful to God. When the Old Covenant had been 
broken beyond repair, God sent his only Son to 
establish a New Covenant. The sacrifice and meal of 
this New Covenant is Calvary and the Last Supper. 
When we eat and drink this sacred meal at every 
Mass we are renewed in the New Covenant and the 
relationship with God, because Calvary and the 
Upper Room are present once more and the New 
Covenant is sealed for us anew.  

@Pontifex: Lord, 
grant us the awesome 

gift of meeting you.  
— Pope Francis 

Schedule June 8 to 14 
Monday to Thursday: no scheduled Masses 
Friday: Funeral Mass for James Patrick Reid  
 2 PM St. Anne’s  
Saturday: 6 PM Stella Maris 
Sunday: 9 AM St. Anne’s 
 10:30 AM St. Augustine’s 
 
Regular Features in this Pastoral Unit Bulletin 
have been drawn from the following sources: 
Masthead illustration of St. John-Paul II: Canadian 
Council of Catholic Bishops. The Gospel picture from 
servicioskoinonia.org/cerezo Weekly reflection from 
salfordliturgy.org.uk/ The Tweets by Pope Francis are 
from news.va/en Fr. Flood Cartoon by Spyder Webb 
from LPI Publications.  
 
Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tuesdays at 10 AM 
in the vestry of St. Augustine’s Church. Call 902-
894-3503 for more information. 

 
No Scents in Church. Due to 
severe allergies. Please avoid 
using scented products when 
you come to church. Some 
people who desire to Worship in 

our Churches have had to stay home due to life 
threatening chemical sensitivities.  

Young Adults – The Second Annual Young Adult 
Summit took place last weekend, May 30-31 in 
Brackley Beach. With Close to thirty participants, the 
weekend proved to be a profound and prayerful 
experience. It provided a wonderful opportunity to 
grow deeper in faith, connect with others, and foster 
the young adult community. We would like to thank 
everyone for your prayerful support, your prayers were 
definitely felt! If you are interested in learning more 
about the young adult community on Prince Edward 
Island, please visit our website at catholicflame.com or 
our facebook page, Catholic Young Adults - 
Charlottetown. 

Praying With Jesus In The Holy Land: If 
you have a desire to see the Holy Land 
then this may be your opportunity. Father 
Paul Morris, Pastor of St Agnes/St John 
the Baptist, and Father Craig Cameron, 
Associate Pastor in several Parishes 

throughout the Valley are the Spiritual leaders on this 
prayerful Pilgrimage. The itinerary has been carefully 
arranged with full consideration to the ministry of 
Christ as opposed to merely a tour of the holy sites. 
This Pilgrimage experience is for a duration of 12 days, 
Oct 11-22. Over 20 Pilgrims booked to date. If you are 
interested or just want to know more please send a e-
mail to Bob Sime bsime@privatelabeltravel.ca with 
“keep me informed” or call (902)-482-2275. 
To celebrate the Year of Consecrated Life, the 
Diocese of Charlottetown is sponsoring a public 
presentation by Sister Lorraine Caza CND, on Monday, 
October 19, 2015 at 7:00 pm at St. Pius X Church. 
Please reserve this date. 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Meeting for members of the Rustico Bay Club on 
Monday June 8th 1.30. Dance Saturday June 13th 
Music by Country Steel. 
Roast Beef Dinner: The Central Queens United Church 
is holding the annual spring Roast Beef dinner in 
Hunter River Saturday, June 13. Three seatings: 4:00, 
5:30, and 7:00 p.m. Tickets are $15/adult, $7/ school 
aged child 12 yrs. and under, and preschoolers may 
dine for free. For tickets, please contact Debbie at 902-
964-2882 or Lois at 902-621-0669. This is always a 
delicious meal not to be missed. 

Card Tournament -- Auction 45 St. Anne’s 
Church (basement), Hope River, Monday, 
June 15th at 1:00 pm. Admission $5.00 
Prizes: 1st $100.00, 2nd $60.00, 3rd $40.00. 

50/50 draw, door Prizes. Tea and light supper. For 
further info call Inez @ 902-569-2194. 

The Wheatley River 
Women’s Institute is 
hosting its annual 
Rhubarb Social Wednesday, 

June 17, from 6 pm to 7:30 pm, at the Wheatley River 
Community Hall, located off Rackham’s Lane. A choice 
of delicious homemade rhubarb desserts will be 
served, along with juice, tea, and coffee. $8 for adults 
and $4 for children. There will be a 50/50 draw. So 
come along, bring family and friends, enjoy the tasty 
treats and good company in support of this community 
event. Proceeds go toward Hall maintenance and 
renovations. For further information contact Janet 
Marshall: 902-963–3700. 

The Star of the Sea 
Seniors' Club is hosting 
a Senior Prom Dance on 
Friday, June 19th, 7.30 - 
11.30 pm at the Club on 

Sunrise Crescent. The Peters Brothers will be playing, 
featuring Jason Campbell on fiddle. Members $5.00, 
Non-members (19 and over) $10. There will be a 50-50, 
light lunch and cash bar. For further information, 
please contact Carol Probert 963 3089, Lynne Peters 
394 3560, Margaret Gladstone 963 3964. 

Show Stoppers in Cymbria: Friday, 
June 26th. Doors open at 7:00 P.M. 
Showtime: 7:30P.M. Tickets $25.00. 
Please buy your tickets at the 
Cymbria Lions Club Lounge or 
Gallant's Clover Farm as each hall is 
required to sell a certain percentage 

of tickets. Performers are, Mike Pendergast, RURA, 
Fortunate Ones, and Dennis King. For info on 
performers go to www.smallhalls.com Show Stoppers 
in Cymbria. — Cymbria Lions Club.  
Cymbria Lions Ceilidh Sunday June 28th 7:30 pm. 
Kendall Docherty Family Band with Kendall, Jason, 
Timothy and George Docherty also Brian Knox and 
Doug MacEwen. We will also have a guest Step dancer. 

The Body & Blood of Christ  June 7, 2015 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 
Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

“Jesus Christ is the center of the universe and of history.” 

Please Pray for our priests who will be on retreat at  

Belcourt Center Sunday to Thursday this week.  

http://www.servicioskoinonia.org/cerezo
http://www.salfordliturgy.org.uk/
http://www.news.va/en


CWL June Dinner Get-Together for lunch at 

Chez Yvonne’s Restaurant in Cavendish on 

June 16th at 12 Noon. Members are 

responsible for paying for their own meal. If interested 

give name to Helen 963-2778, Bernadette 621-0126, or 

Cathy 621-0622. We need to reserve spaces. At that 

time we will have our Canada Day Lottery tickets ready 

for distribution. This is one of very few CWL fund raisers. 

Please help us with this project. Don’t forget about our 

card play at St. Anne’s on June 15th. Then look forward 

to a fun related summer with family and friends. 

NOTICES FOR ST. ANNE’S 
Ministers for June: Proclaimer: Lori Ann MacFarlane 
Youth Proclaimer: Julie Vanleeuwen Eucharistic 
Ministers: Gerry Barry, Charlie Gallant Ushers/
Ministers of Hospitality: Dennis Doiron, Jacinta Doiron, 
Hermine Stringer Offertory Families: June 7 Hermine 
Stringer June 14 Ron & Nancy MacKinnon & Family June 
21 Leonard & Jane Peters June 28 Ray & Karrie Murphy 
& Family  
 

NOTICE FOR ST. AUGUSTINE’S 
Calling all mature Altar Servers: We 
need you again! There are not many young 
children in our parish and serving at the altar 
is a necessary part of Mass. If you could 
volunteer for this service once a month 
please sign up at the back of the church. 
 

 NOTICE FOR STELLA MARIS 
Annual Stella Maris Parish Collection: Special 
envelopes will be mailed during this week to all 
parishioners. Your contribution may be returned by 
placing it in the week-end collection ( especially over the 
next 3 week-ends) or mailing it in the self-addressed 
envelope. We ask that you be as generous as you can. 
Extra envelopes will be available at the back of the 
Church. Thank you! 

Returnable Beverage Containers: We are 
still collecting beverage containers that 
have deposits (Juice, pop, water, liquor etc.) 
at our home or at Stella Maris Church for 
the Sr. Cecile Mission Fund. As of June 1 we 

have collected $446.40.Thanks for your support of this 
project. — Cathy and Hal Gallant 

NOTICES FROM THE DIOCESE 
Most Reverend Richard Grecco, Bishop of 
Charlottetown has announced these pastoral changes 
that will take place effective Thursday, June 25:  
Rev. Frank Jay, presently Pastor of St. Augustine’s, 
Rustico and St. Anne’s, Hope River; and Stella Maris, 
North Rustico posted as Pastor of St. Mary’s Holy Family 
in Kensington and Pastoral Administrator in St. James, 
Summerfield. Rev. Arulraj Santiago, presently 
Associate Pastor at St. Paul’s, Summerside, posted as 
Pastoral Administrator of St. Augustine’s, Rustico; St 
Anne’s, Hope River; and Stella Maris, North Rustico.  
Rev. John Molina, presently Pastor at St. Mary’s Holy 
Family Parish in Kensington and St. James Parish in 
Summerfield, while retaining his office as Chancellor and 
Judicial Vicar of the Diocese of Charlottetown and 
Associate Judicial Vicar of the Halifax Regional Catholic 
Marriage Tribunal, posted as Resident Priest with 
weekend ministry at the Holy Family Pastoral Unit in 
Stratford, Forth Augustus and Vernon River. 

L.A.M.P. Annual General Meeting 
Sunday, June 14 at 2:00 pm at Our Lady 
of Assumption Church in Stratford. The 
report on the Water Act Consultation 
held in April in Kensington will be the 

topic of discussion. All are welcome. 

Not too late! - Twenty-Sixth Diocesan 
Scripture Institute: June 15 - 17, St. Pius 
X Church, Charlottetown. “Servants of the 
Word: Becoming Familiar with and 

Leading Lectio Divina. An opportunity to become more 
familiar with praying with the Word of God. No previous 
experience needed. Facilitated by Fr. Craig E. Morrison 
O. Carm. Brochures are available in the churches. All 
welcome! Please note the earlier dates from previous 
years. All welcome! Bring your own Bible. 
Parishioners: Do you have newspaper pictures, 
clippings, scrapbooks or other items that reflect parish 
or diocesan history? To prevent these precious articles 
from being forgotten, misplaced or lost, the Catholic 
Centre in Charlottetown is always open to receive these 
items and save them as part of our diocesan history. The 
Catholic Centre is at 350 North River Road, 902-368-
8005 / rc@dioceseofcharlottetown.com   

Please Pray For: A person with 
MS, Brian, Evan, Wendy, Agatha 
Reddin, Albert Doiron, Allan Pound, 
Alyre Arsenault, Alyre Pineau, Ann 
Blais, Anne Marie Ellis, Anne 
Peters, Annette Coffin, Annie 

Gallant, Ashley Cook, Bernadette Procter, Billy 
Doucette, Bobby Briehl, Carol Ann Dickson, Cecily 
Gallant, Chester Fall, Dale Doucette, Dane 
Simpson, David Mutch, Donna Stiles, Edna Pineau, 
Elaine Stewart, Emeric Walsh, Eric “Buck” 
Doucette, Fred Judson, Georgina Blacquiere, Inez 
Pineau, Kaye Ford, Keisha Dunn, Kim Murphy, 
Kitty Gallant, Leo LeClair, Lionel Gallant, Lisa 
MacDonald, Louis Reid, Louise Peters, Mary Gillis, 
Nicky Garland, Parker O’Brien, Pat Gallant (John), 
Paul Doiron, Regis Peters, Richard Arsenault, Rose 
Hennessey, Shirley Doucette, Sonny Gauthier, 
Stella (Gary) Gallant, Stephen Ellsworth, Stephen 
Sampson, Susie Smith, Tammy Wedge, Theresa 
Jay Julian, Tim Gallant, Trisha Gallant, Vera 
Gallant, Victor Doiron, Wally Litouskey, and all 
those in hospital. Mass Intentions Received: Cyril 
& Eleanor Gallant, Raymond & Stella Doucette and 
a parishioner’s special intention. To have a name 
added or removed from the prayer line please call 
the Prayer Line Contacts: Marion Murphy 902-621
-0725; Angela Gallant 902-963-3438; Rose Gallant 
902-963-3516 or Fr. Jay 902-963-2245.  

The Pastoral Associates:  
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638  
Janet Doiron 902-963-3247  

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725  
Carol Probert 902-963-3089  

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS: Send to Father Jay 
via email: frfrankj@pei.aibn.com or call 963-2245 
and leave a message on the machine (please call 
before Thursday if possible). Announcements may 
also be dropped off at the parish house. Deadline 
for the Weekly Bulletin is Thursday at Noon. Unit 
Bulletin is also available on line and in colour — click on 
“Bulletins & Events”at: https://sites.google.com/site/
jp2pei/  

Last Week’s Collections & Donations 
St. Augustine’s: Sunday $1,156.18 

St. Anne’s: Sunday $937.00 
Stella Maris: Sunday: $909.00 

Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 
 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 

“I Am With You Always.” 

Vacation Bible Camp 2015: Will be held at Stella Maris Church Basement, 
Monday to Friday, July 6 to 10th, 9 am to 3 pm. Cost is $25 a child. The camp is 
open to children aged 6 to 12. Snacks will be provided but children are asked to 

bring their lunch. Register online at http://jp2youthministries.com/  
or contact Louise Doucette at 902-394-0681. 

mailto:frfrankj@pei.aibn.com?subject=Bulletin%20Announcement%20for%20Fr.%20Jay

